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A project is underway to upgrade Punchbowl Public School. 

Site establishment and demolition starting at Punchbowl Public School 

Work to prepare the school for demolition and construction will start the week commencing Monday 4 
March 2024 with the installation of site hoardings, which will be a barrier between the school and the 
construction site until construction works are finished. Please see the map overleaf for a map of the 
construction site boundary.  

All deliveries and removal of materials throughout the works will take place via the gate on Rossmore 
Avenue. This gate will be inaccessible by the community for the duration of the project.  

The memorial plaque and plants next to the COLA will be relocated, and the feature pencils will be kept 
and incorporated into the new building design. There will be a temporary access provided around the 
construction site between Block C (Hall) and the playing fields and Block J (Preschool). 

Standard working hours  

Standard project working hours are 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No 
work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless notified in advance. Thank you for your patience 
while we deliver this important piece of school infrastructure. 

Asbestos removal Saturday 16 and Sunday 17 March 2024 

The first stage of demolition of the existing Block B will involve the removal of asbestos containing 
material. This will take place outside of standard working hours on the weekend of Saturday 16 and 
Sunday 17 March 2024 to minimise any risk to the school community. The hours of work for the asbestos 
removal will be between 7 am and 6 pm, on both days. 

All work involving asbestos containing materials will take place outside of school hours.  The work 
area will be cordoned off within the construction site before the work starts, and safety measures and 
monitoring will be put in place. 

Work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the site specific Asbestos 
Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, 
policies, and guidelines. 

Following the inspection of block B by an independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully remediated, 
demolition work will start. Demolition of Block B will start week commencing Monday 18 March 2024. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  
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Map of site establishment activities 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

